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Clarendon Park 
Newsletter 

Your Local Team 

What matters to you  

We have revised our beat priorities as of April 2025 to reflect what we have been told concerns the community most. 

• Priority 1: Vehicle related ASB—Howard Road - We have identified hotspots with the help of reports and                 
consultations with residents and Leicester City Council. 

 What we did: We have been visiting the area of Howard Road to speak with residents and taking live reports  
 regarding vehicles causing unnecessary noise and groups gathering. We will be continuing work with Leicester City 
 Council, residents and speaking with groups in the area.   

• Priority 2:  e-Scooters and e-Bikes -  Ongoing concerns of e-scooters and e-bikes being ridden dangerously in the  

Clarendon Park Area. 

 What we did: A number of e-bikes and e-scooters have been seized during the course of speed/scooter ops on 

 Queens Road and Victoria Park. This will be continuing for the foreseeable. 

• Priority 3: Victoria Park - Seasonal issues: We are anticipating Victoria Park becoming much busier as the weather 

warms up. 

 What we Did: We will continue to work closely with Leicester City Council over the coming months while the park 

 gets busier to ensure it is a safe environment during day-to-day visits  and whilst events are being hosted on the park. 

PCSO Ammo Sanghera PS Mike Green PC Des Bausor PCSO Hector Hand 
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Other Local News 

Community engagements 

Come and speak to your local beat team about any issues or concerns you may have or to raise any issues 

effecting you or your local community. Officers will be available at the following events: 

• Safer Nights out - Queens Road - April 11th 20:00—22:00 

• Beat Surgery - Knighton Library, Clarendon Park Road - April 25th 10:30 –11:30 

• Local Engagement - Guru Amar Das Gurdwara - April 27th 16:30 - 18:30 

South Leicester Police 

@LPSouthLeics 

www.leics.police.uk 

southleicesterNPAexternal@leics.police.uk 

• Victoria Park Car Park - Officers have issued section 59 notices to drivers misusing Victoria Park car park. Section 59 

warnings may be issued for those knowingly using vehicles in an anti social manner causing Harassment, Alarm and 

Distress. 

• Ramadan - Officers have been visiting local religious centres and education centres during the Month of Ramadan. 

The Eid Celebrations on Victoria Park also passed by with minimal issues reported.  

• Staff Change: We would like to welcome PCSO 6652 Paul Williams who has just joined the Clarendon beat. Paul is an 

experienced officer and will be a great addition to the team!  Paul replaces PCSO Hector Hand who has left               

Leicestershire police to start a new career with British Transport Police. Hector was a member of the team for 3 years 

and we wish him all the best for the future. 

For all our crime prevention advice visit: www.leics.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention 

Our advice offers best practice for you to follow alongside practical crime prevention methods: from basic hints and tips to 

more detailed strategies. 

To keep up to date with the latest scams, you can follow Action Fraud on Facebook: www.facebook.com/actionfraud 

Alternatively, the Action Fraud website is: www.actionfraud.police.uk 

Crime Prevention 

We rely on feedback and concerns raised by the 

community. To take part in a short survey regard-

ing confidence in Leicestershire Police, please use 

the QR code to the left. In turn, we will continue 

to review and adapt our plans accordingly. 

http://www.leics.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention
http://www.facebook.com/actionfraud
https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/

